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Ship Creek has been described as one of the most economically important streams in Alaska due to its use by the U.S. Army Alaska (USARAK) as a water supply source, two active power plants for cooling water (Fort Richardson Army Base and Elmendorf AFB Central Heat and Power Plants), and two State of Alaska Fish Hatcheries as water supply.  The 50-ft high Ship Creek Water Supply Dam and Reservoir was built in 1952 by the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers and was first dredged in 1976.  Dredging was again required to maintain the water supply in 1983, 1988, 1989, and 1995.  Prior to dredging the reservoir again, it was felt that a geomorphic assessment was needed for several reasons.  During the last two dredging operations, material was discharged over the dam.  This rapid and heavy influx of sediments altered the sediment equilibrium of the creek and definitely affected the benthic environment.    

The objectives of this study are to conduct a preliminary geomorphic assessment of Ship Creek (from the Water Supply Reservoir to the downstream boundary of Fort Richardson) to document historical morphology, present-day stability, and future trends. The geomorphic assessment provides a process-based framework to define past and present channel dynamics, develop integrated solutions, and assess the consequences of remedial actions such as disposal of dredged material over the Water Supply Dam, bank stabilization, or other structural modifications within the system (such as removal of the Central Heat and Power Plant diversion dam on Fort Richardson). A particular focus of this study will be on the disposal of dredged material from the catchment of the water supply reservoir over the dam and into the creek, its transport process downstream, and the effects on channel stability.

